
 

 

Proposed Heritage Item 
Item 352 – Schedule 5 (Environmental Heritage) - Marrickville LEP 2011 

 

6, 8 and 10 Warren Road, Marrickville, 2204 
No. 6 - [Lot A, DP372900], No. 8 - [Lot A, DP101069], No. 10 - [Lot 7, DP777] 

 

No. 6 “Edgell” 

No. 8 “Soudan” then “Denholme” 

 
No. 10 “Eureka” then “Bosworth” 
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Background Information 

 The proposed listing is a fine group example Victorian Italianate style villas’ 

 The three properties include: 

 No.6 – “Edgell”, built in 1887; 

 No. 8 - “Soudan” then “Denholme”,  built in 1887; 

 No. 10 – “Eureka” then “Bosworth”, built in 1886; 

 The sites form part of the 1882 Harnleigh Estate subdivision.   
 

Modifications 

 Any modifications to the dwelling house at No. 6 have been nominal; 

 No.8 appears to have a modern rear addition; 

 No. 10 appears to have a modern rear addition, alterations to window openings and some of the cast iron 
from the front veranda is missing. 
 

Statement of Significance 

 The three Victorian Italianate style villas are of local historical significance as evidence of the late 19th 
century development of the 1882 Harnleigh Estate subdivision; 

 The three villas are fine representative examples of Victorian Italianate style villas within substantial 
garden settings, and with a high degree of integrity including slate roofs.  

 The houses have a high degree of integrity, retaining features such as slate roofs, chimneys, front 
verandahs with decorative cast iron columns, brackets and friezes and cast iron palisade front fences. 
 

Management Recommendations 

 A Heritage Impact Statement is required by Council to accompany any Development Application for non-
minor work; 

 Further subdivision of the land is discouraged; 

 The overall form of the building, period materials and finishes should be retained and conserved;  

 Any development forward of the building line such as solid fences, high walls or car parking structures is 
strongly discouraged; 

 Single storey extensions will be preferred over two-storey forms and should not be visible from the street 
unless sound heritage reasoning is provided; 

 The reinstatement of cast iron brackets and freizes to front verandahs of No. 6 and 10 Warren Road villa is 
encouraged; 

 Furthermore, the reinstatement of front window detailing to No. 10 is encouraged. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 


